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February 26,2009

Mr. Robert B. Zoellick
President
The World Bank
1818 H Street, NW
Washington, DC 20433

Dear President ZoelIick:

We are deeply concerned about the urgent humanitarian needs of the people of Haiti and
the difficulties Haiti has faced in qualifying for the cancellation of its debts. We urge you to
suspend immediately all further debt service payments from Haiti and grant complete debt
cancellation to this impoverished nation.

We were disappointed to learn that Haiti's progress through the HIPC (Heavily Indebted
Poor Countries) Initiative has been delayed as a result of recent natural disasters, economic
shocks, and political developments - together with a number of conditions from the IMF. At this
time last year, it was expected that Haiti would reach the "completion point" for the HIPC
program and receive complete debt cancellation in the last quarter of 2008. Now, however,
Haiti's expected "completion point" date has been pushed back to as late as July of2009. We
understand that Haiti is scheduled to send approximately $20 million to the World Bank in
2009. Clearly, this money would be better spent on basic infrastructure and poverty reduction
for the Haitian people.

As you recognized when you traveled to Haiti last October, the loss of life and the
destruction of infrastructure in Haiti after last year's string of hurricanes and tropical storms has
been devastating. Sharp increases in food and energy prices have also led to an escalation of
hunger among the poorest sectors of the population. Moreover, Haiti can expect to be severely
and negatively affected by the recent downturn in the economy of the United States. Not only
does the United States serve as a valuable market for Haiti's exports, Haiti is also heavily
dependent on remittances from Haitians living in the United States.

Given these circumstances, we teel that the people of Haiti would be better served if the
government was freed to use its limited resources to improve Haiti's democratic institutions,
environmental conditions, basic infrastructure, healthcare, education, and justice system. Haiti's
government has already acknowledged that the savings from debt relief would contribute
significantly to its efforts towards these purposes.



We therefore urge you to grant Haiti complete debt cancellation as soon as possible. In
the interim, before such cancellation takes place, we urge you to suspend immediately Haiti's
debt service payments and allow the Haitian government to focus its attention on the needs of its
people. We appreciate your continuing support for debt cancellation and we look forward to
your response.

Sincerely,

Barney Frank

William Delahunt Donald M. Payne

Eliot Engel



Debbie Wasserman-Schultz

~SamFarr •



~
R.obert.%;e;<ler//1 ,I

tz~
Luis V. utierrez

Diane E. Watson

Eleanor Holmes Norton

~{].~
caroI)Tllilpatrick

~dvJcat
Melvin L. Watt



Jesse Jackson, Jr.
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